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NNACHRICHTEN
From the Secretary: Eileen Best

Tel  01732-353937   email  eileen.best1@homecall.co.uk

April 2009

Liebe Freunde,

Thank you for the good support received for our Dinner and AGM on 10th March – 45 people attended the meeting, when all our officers and committee were re-elected.  Just to remind you, David Packer is our Chairman, James Cook, Treasurer; Christine Hill, Kit Denny, Pat Nel and Shirley Pearce complete the Committee.
The Friendship Circle in Germany has also held its AGM, at which Enno Buss retired and his place as Chairman was taken by Ulrich Höffken, who is well-known to some of us.  Our congratulations have been sent to Ulrich, and our thanks to Enno for all he has done for Twinning over many years.  He remains on the committee.  Their Secretary is now Kurt Strubel-Heubeck, who has visited Tonbridge a number of times with his family.
Subscriptions are now due, and I attach a slip in the hope that you will be able to pay soon so that I don’t have to include a reminder with each future Nachrichten!  (If you do not find a slip attached, it means you have already paid for 2009).
Future Events
[a] 29-31 May: Heusenstamm will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary of being granted the status of a town, and many events are being planned, including an evening Concert on Friday 29th given by wind players from Tonbridge and the Walshaws, a Cavalcade on the evening of Saturday 30th covering the last 50 years, and Fireworks on Sunday 31st, following the Bahnhofsfest.  Twenty members and friends will be going, including the 7 musicians.

[b] 18th July: Our Summer Outing will be to Bewl Water. We plan a boat trip, a picnic lunch for families and anyone else wishing to join in, and a meal in the Lookout Restaurant, to celebrate our 25th anniversary of twinning.  Do put this in your diary!  More details to follow.
[c] 29th August: Heusenstamm’s English Picnic, at which members are always welcome.

[d] 19-20 September:  25th Anniversary of our Twinning.  The main celebrations will take place in Heusenstamm, and this will be a great opportunity to 
visit and get to know our counterparts there. Details 
will follow later, but please consider going.....
[e] Friday 13th November: The Nikolausabend will take place again at Hildenborough Church Hall.

[f] Saturday 28th November: Tonbridge Christmas Market.  We will have a stall selling German food etc. and nearer the time will be appealing for helpers with setting up and manning the stall.
[g] 5/6th December: The Nikolausmarkt will take place in Heusenstamm over this weekend. Some members are already looking forward to going.  It really is an enjoyable event, and if you haven’t yet been, do think about it.  David can advise on flights, and members of the Friendship Circle kindly offer accommodation.
Website.  
We are making progress in setting up our own website, and hope within the next few months to have it up and running.  We are fortunate to have a member with a daughter who is experienced in this field, and who is prepared to do the work for us.
News of Members
Since our last newsletter we have welcomed some new members, and look forward to getting to know them:-

Arthur and Joan Collen; Edward and Sue Buchanan, with Charlotte and Hannah; Andrew Edwards and family.

Stephen and Janis Cresswell are moving to Dubai, and we wish them every happiness in their new home.

             *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
PS  Our new Display in the Angel Centre is well worth a visit, and a lot of brochures have already been taken.   An official ‘unveiling’ is planned for 
8th May, in the presence of the Mayor, Clare Hardy (designer), Manager of the Angel Centre, and a Courier photographer.
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